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SECTION 00 11 13 
 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
 

Village of Sheridan 
Water System Improvements - Contract 1A 

 
The Village of Sheridan is requesting Bids for the construction of Village of Sheridan Water System 
Improvements – Contract 1A.  Bids for the construction of the Project will be received at the Village 
Hall located at 115 E Evergreen St, PO Box 179 Sheridan, MI 48884 until 3:00 PM local time Thursday, 
June 12, 2025. At that time the Bids received will be publicly opened and read. 
 
The project includes the construction of approximately 10,800 feet of 8-inch water main, including 
directional drilled HDPE, open-cut PVC, and Ductile Iron, and 220 feet of 6-inch water main, along with 
approximately 3,400 LF of associated copper water service pipe and 75 meter pits, throughout the 
Village of Sheridan. Road reconstruction includes improvements associated with water main 
improvements, including approximately 2,000 tons of HMA, ADA ramp replacement, pavement 
markings, traffic control, and all related work. 
 
Prospective Bidders may request the Bidding Documents from the Issuing Office.  The Issuing Office 
of the Bidding Documents is: 2960 Lucerne Dr SE, Grand Rapids MI email: bidroom@fveng.com 
Telephone: 616.977.1000.  Bidding Documents will be emailed in portable document format (PDF) at 
no charge; hard copy documents are not available.  Non-biddable documents may be viewed in the on-
line Bid Room at www.fveng.com. 
 
In addition to the Issuing Office’s Bid Room, Advertisement for Bids will also be distributed to 
the Michigan Infrastructure and Transportation Association (MITA), McGraw-Hill Dodge, 
Construction Association of Michigan, and the Lansing/Grand Rapids Builder’s Exchange. 
Builder’s Exchanges are authorized to share the contract documents with other exchanges. 
 
The date the Bidding Documents are transmitted by the Issuing Office will be considered the Bidder’s 
date of receipt of the Bidding Documents.  
 
A pre-bid conference for the Project will be held on  Wednesday, May 28, 2025    at    10:00 AM    Village 
Hall located at 115 E Evergreen St, PO Box 179 Sheridan, MI 48884. Attendance at the pre-bid 
conference is encouraged but not required. 
 
For all further requirements regarding bid submittal, qualifications, procedures, and contract award, 
refer to the Instructions to Bidders that are included in the Bidding Documents. 
 
Domestic Preference 
This project is subject to the Build America, Buy America Act (BABAA) requirements under Title 
IX of the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA), Pub. L. 117-58, §§ 70901-70953. Absent 
an approved waiver, all iron, steel, manufactured products, and construction materials used in 
this project must be produced in the United States. 
 The following waivers apply to this Contract: 
 BABAA De Minimis, Small Grants, and Minor Components, 
 
The Village of Sheridan reserves the right to accept any bid, reject any or all bids, to waive informalities 
and make the award in any manner deemed in the best interest of the Village of Sheridan. 
 

Village of Sheridan 
Ed Lingeman 
DPW Director 
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